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Editorial 
 

ello to our EASE Friends. I hope you’ll 
enjoy this summer’s newsletter, with items 
of animal interest from around the world, 

and new of EASE’s modest contributions to 
making the world a better place for animals. 
 Thank heavens there are so many kind-
hearted and compassionate people on this planet, 
from all nationalities and walks of life, who each 
in their own way do their best to improve the lot of 
animals. We are pleased to highlight here just a 
few. 
 

MELINDA HILL 
EASE PROJECT MANAGER 

 
 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

Presenting Animal Bereavement  
Support at BEVA 
  

e are delighted to report that Angela 
Garner, EASE’s Pet Bereavement 
Support Specialist, has been asked to 

speak at this year British Equine Veterinary 
Association Congress in September in Liverpool. 
The title of her talk is “Euthanasia – Supporting 
the Bereaved Equine Owner”.  
  
The invitation to talk came from Professor Debra 
Archer of the University of Liverpool Equine 
Hospital, following a recommendation by an 
equine vet who had attended one of Angela’s 
training sessions last autumn. Angela reports: 
  
“I was both delighted and somewhat daunted by 
the invitation, as on the one hand it’s a real honour 
to be asked to attend the Congress as a speaker, 
but on the other, it’s pretty nerve-wracking to 

stand up in front of 100-200 vet professionals and 
give a talk. However, I decided it is an 
opportunity not to be missed, as animal 
bereavement support is an area which I’m 
passionate about. It’s an excellent chance to put 
across the owners’ perspective on losing their 
beloved companion animals, and to share with the 
audience some of the methods and insights that 
my work through the EASE Pet Loss Support 
Service has given me. And, as I’ve highlighted the 
EASE website as a bereavement support resource 
in my abstract paper, it’s great exposure for EASE 
too.” 
  
“Currently, I’m busy planning my presentation – 
so far there have been a lot of re-writes and there 
will be a few practice sessions going on 
beforehand, as I want to do myself and EASE 
proud.” 
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eople living in Prince George B.C. in 
America wondered why their rainwater 
barrel was almost empty every day. They 

set up a couple cameras and look what they 
caught on film... 
 

 
 
And then.. 
 

 
 
And then..! 
 

 

Manifesto for Cats 
 

he UK’s first ‘Manifesto for Cats’ was 
launched at the House of Commons in 
February 2015 to put feline welfare on the 

political agenda.  
 
Cats Protection, the nation’s leading cat charity, 
unveiled the 10-point document at a reception 
hosted by Neil Parish MP, Chairman of the 
Associate Parliamentary Group for Animal 
Welfare. The event was attended by more than 35 
MPs and Lords.  
 
With 24 per cent of UK households owning at 
least one cat and an estimated feline population of 
10.5 million, the charity hopes owners will get 
behind the manifesto to call on other politicians 
and policy makers to protect cats from 
abandonment, harm and neglect. 
 
Compiled following a three-month consultation 
with members of the public, the document 
includes a wish-list of policies such as controlling 
the irresponsible breeding and sale of cats, 
banning snares, and the inclusion of animal 
welfare in the National Curriculum. 
 

 
 
Cat lovers can support the manifesto by visiting 
www.cats.org.uk/manifesto where they can read 
the document, view a video about the manifesto 
points and find out how to ask their MP to get 
involved.  
 
 

                            
 

P T
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Animal Protection Advocates praise 
Pope Francis’s Encyclical 'Laudato Si' 
 

uch attention has recently been given to a 
newly-published document spanning 
nearly 200 pages – the ‘Laudato Si', the 

latest papal encyclical on the protection of “our 
common home,” issued by Pope Francis. While 
encyclicals have historically been written with a 
Roman Catholic audience in mind, this one is 
addressed to every person on the planet. Given 
the pattern of Pope Francis’s embrace of and 
appeal to people from all walks of life to date, this 
inclusive call to action is hardly surprising. 
 

 
 
The issue of climate change plays a central part 
in the document. However, another significant 
element of the encyclical is mankind’s treatment 
of animals, and this has engendered the gratitude 
of many animal protection advocates.  

The encyclical is a complex document which 
warrants a thorough examination for its best 
understanding, and no brief article can do justice 
to the depth at which it addresses pressing social 
issues. Those matters involving animals are 
certainly no exception, and the following five 
points are the highlights of the issues relating to 
animals: 
 
�x All animals matter. 
�x Our treatment of animals matters – to them 

and to us. 
�x All creatures are interrelated, interconnected 

and interdependent. 
�x It is not enough to say we care about animals 

– we must also take personal accountability 
for our role in the systems that harm them. 

�x We are all part of the solution when it comes 
to ending animal suffering. 

There is further information on these matters on 
the Internet, for example: 
 
http://www.onegreenplanet.org/animalsandnature/
pope-francis-animal-protection/ 

 

How to assess the weather: 

Go to your back door and look for the dog. If the 
dog is wet, it’s probably raining. But if the dog is 
standing there soaking wet, it is probably raining 
really hard. If the dog’s fur looks like it’s been 
rubbed the wrong way, it’s probably windy. If the 
dog has snow on his back, it’s probably snowing. 
Of course, you have to leave the dog outside all 
the time, especially if you expect bad weather. 
 

Sincerely, the Cat 
 

 
Alabama Rot 
 

RGV, commonly known as ‘Alabama Rot’ 
is a dog disease of unknown cause that 
affects all breeds and doesn’t discriminate 

in terms of age or weight. If not spotted early, it 
can lead to sudden and potentially fatal kidney 
failure. 
 
To spot it, look out for skin lesions – appearing as 
a distinct swelling, a patch of red skin or open and 
ulcer-like, especially on noses, elbows or ribs. 
Knowing the warning signs can be key to treating 
the disease – if caught early your vet can evaluate 
if your dog has contracted CRGV. 
 
It’s thought that the disease is picked up on the 
paws and legs on muddy walks, so always wash 
off woodland mud and check for signs of CRGV; 
and if in doubt call the vet. 
 
 

 

M
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Protecting equine noses in Spain 
 

BC News online reported that each year a 
small Spanish hamlet in rural Andalusia 
welcomes a staggering one million pilgrims 

to its sandy streets. Many walk for days in 
sweltering conditions to reach El Rocio, normally 
home to fewer than 2,000 inhabitants. Others ride 
horses or travel in carts pulled by oxen or mules.  

They are all brought together by the 
collective desire to worship a 13th-century effigy 
known as the Virgin of Rocio. At first glance, it 
looks like a ritual that has gone unchanged for 
centuries. But in recent years – behind the flamenco 
dresses, religious fervour and cold beer – there has 
been a cloud of controversy concerning the welfare 
of the animals taking part.  

Horses and mules spend long hours pulling 
carts through the streets of El Rocio, and since 2000 
more than 230 horses, mules and oxen have perished 
during the week-long festivities, and many more 
have suffered non-fatal injuries. In 2008 the number 
of equine deaths peaked at 25, causing an outcry 
among animal welfare charities which continue to 
highlight the fatalities. 
 

 
The pilgrimage to El Rocio takes place in the late 
spring Andalusian sunshine, with temperatures 
already reaching more than 35�ÛC. Between 12,000 
and 15,000 horses, mules and donkeys and their 
charges pick their way across the region in large 
religious groups called "hermandades", pitching 
camp along route. These extreme conditions and 
long days directly contribute to the equine deaths. 
Horses are most vulnerable because of a more 
sensitive disposition and as they are susceptible to 
colic, which can prove fatal. 
 

Despite the continuing problems, thankfully this 
year's pilgrimage saw a significant drop in fatalities. 
Apparently this could in part be due to the cooler 
temperatures this year, but it could also be down to 
police and local authorities cooperating with animal 
welfare charities, which set up an onsite veterinary 
hospital for the first time. 

The Refugio del Burrito charity and the 
UK's Donkey Sanctuary sent a 30-strong team of 
vets and animal welfare specialists, who treated 
almost 200 animals affected by injuries, exhaustion 
and dehydration.  

One of the problems identified in previous 
years by the equine charities is the use of serrated 
metal nosebands used by owners to control their 
charges in the crowded environment. Angela 
Garner, one of EASE’s Founder Members, works 
part-time at The Donkey Sanctuary in Devon. She 
was so troubled by the sight of these aggressive 
control methods that she set about making some 
protective covers for the visiting teams to take.   

 
“We did have a good quantity of fleecy protectors 
made by a supporter some time ago, which were 
ideal, but having seen examples of the metal 
nosebands, I had to do something myself to help out. 
I’m grateful to EASE for funding the materials 
which enabled me to make more of the protectors 
for the team to take.  

Offering these noseband protectors can be a 
great way for the charity staff to engage with the 
owners about changing their handling techniques, so 
I felt that the more of these protectors the team had 
to offer, the better chance of reaching more equines 
in need. And I plan to make another batch in time 
for next year’s festival.”  
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Near this spot are deposited the remains of one who 
possessed Beauty without Vanity, Strength without 

Insolence, Courage without Ferocity, and all the 
Virtues of Man without his Vices. This praise, which 

would be unmeaning Flattery if inscribed over 
human ashes, is but a just Tribute to the Memory of 

Botswain, a Dog. 
 

John Cam Hobhouse 
 

 
 
 
                                 

 

 
Leaping Bunnies! 
 

n the 1990s ‘cruelty-free’ shopping was 
becoming ever more popular, but it was also 
confusing, sometimes misleading and ultimately 

frustrating. Companies had begun designing their 
own bunny logos, abiding by their own definition of 
‘cruelty free’ or ‘animal friendly’ without the 
participation of animal protection groups.  
 
In response, nine national animal protection groups 
in the USA banded together to form the Coalition 
for Consumer Information on Cosmetics (CCIC). 
The CCIC promotes a single comprehensive 
standard and an internationally recognized Leaping 
Bunny logo. They work with companies to help 
make shopping for animal-friendly products easier 
and more trustworthy. 
 
This coalition is now linked with the European 
Coalition to End Animal Experiments (ECEAE, 
http://www.eceae.org) which is Europe's leading 
alliance campaigning on behalf of animals used in 
laboratories. Drawing on political, legislative and 
scientific expertise, as well as working with 
politicians, Commission officials and EU citizens, 
they campaign tirelessly to end testing for the 
millions of animals in European laboratories. 
 
The ECEAE helps consumers find cruelty-free 
products certified to the Humane Cosmetics and 
Humane Household Products standards. 
 
Earlier this year Waitrose was awarded the Leaping 
Bunny logo – meaning that it is now certified by the 

cruelty-free international Leaping Bunny 
programme. All Waitrose own-brand beauty and 
cleaning products are now Leaping Bunny certified 

– which means 
consumers can be 
confident that 
their products are 
cruelty free. 
 
The Leaping 
Bunny is the only 

international 
guarantee against 
animal testing in 
a company’s own 

brand products. Only Leaping Bunny certified 
companies have been required to meet other 
rigorous criteria, including independent audits. 
 
Waitrose joins over 600 companies to have obtained 
Leaping Bunny certification, including Marks and 
Spencer, Sainsbury’s, The Co-operative, Superdrug 
and Morrisons. Other cruelty-free brands can be 
found at www.gocrueltyfree.org. 
 

             
  
 
Furthermore, on a similar subject, the latest report 
from the Business Benchmark on Farm Animal 
Welfare (bbfaw.com) has given just three European 
supermarket groups top marks: Marks & Spencer, 
Waitrose and Co-op Group. 
 
 

                          
 

 
 

EASE 
15 Rectory Close 

Essendon, Hatfield 
Herts AL9 6HG 

 
www.ease-animals.org.uk 

email: mel@ease-animals.org.uk̀ 

I

http://www.eceae.org)
http://www.gocrueltyfree.org
http://www.ease-animals.org.uk
mailto:mel@ease-animals.org.uk

